PACIFIC COUNTY
NOXIOUS WEED CONTROL BOARD
Special Meeting
5:00 P.M. January 8, 2018
410 Quincy Street, South Bend, WA 98586

MINUTES

Members in attendance: Bob Rose (chair), Paul Waldref, Warren Cowell, David Bale, Jeff Nesbitt, Lisa Olsen

I. Call to Order: 5:00 PM

II. Minutes: Motion by Waldref to approve minutes. Motion 2nd by Bale. Motion carried 4-0.

III.  Assessment Funding

A. Jeff Nesbitt gave a brief recap of the assessment process. 
B. Nesbitt stated that he recently met with the county assessor and found out that they would only require around 5% of the revenue collected, as payment for the collection service, as opposed to the 50% that we had unofficially been told would be required. The treasurer’s office would also ask for around 5%, leaving the rest of the funds for the Noxious Weed Board.
C. Nesbitt then discussed assessment rates and land classification. The numbers are based on what other counties are doing, and what makes the most sense for Pacific County. The RCW (17.10.240) clarifies the categories that are suggested, but it does allow counties to classify lands however they see fit. The suggested categories are “nonforest land <1 acre”,  “non-forest land >1 acre”, and “designated forest land”. 
D. Incorporated properties (properties within city limits) will be assessed at the same rates as other properties. Designated forest land will be assessed at 1/10th of the rate of non-forest land. This is a requirement of RCW 17.10.240. There has been discussion of changing this rule at the state level, but as it currently exists, this is the rule. 
E. Nesbitt presented three scenarios with different assessment rates. After discussion, only one of the scenarios met the needs of the Weed Board and would be considered for the official proposal. Scenario #1 would ask for $2 per parcel and $0.10 per acre for non-forest land > 1 acre.  Using this model, the weed board would generate approximately $64,720 annually.
F. The Board agreed that we will go forward with the assessment process. Before the next meeting, Jeff and Lisa will get more details regarding the classification of small properties, tidelands, and condominiums. The Board will allow Jeff to schedule a public hearing to discuss this topic with the public. The hearing will be on February 6th, or as close to that day as possible. 

IV. 2018 Noxious Weed List

A. It is time to start thinking of any possible changes to the weed list for 2018. We are required to adopt the State’s weed list, including the designate species. In addition to the State weed list, we can add County “select” weeds that will be required for control. In 2017 our select weeds included: gorse, scotch broom (in ROW), lesser celandine, purple loosestrife, and knotweed (in select watersheds). We must hold a public hearing and approve the new list before the end of February. We will set a hearing date at the next meeting.  

V. Adjournment—Motion by Waldref to adjourn meeting, seconded by Cowell. Motion passed 4-0. Meeting adjourned at 6:01 PM.

Next Meeting will be held on February 5, 2018 at 1216 Robert Bush Drive, South Bend, WA 98586 at 5:00 PM.


Respectfully submitted,

Jeff Nesbitt, Noxious Weed Control Board coordinator
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